
COMMUNITIES, ENVIRONMENT AND HIGHWAYS SELECT COMMITTEE  

TUESDAY, 15 OCTOBER 2024 

PUBLIC QUESTIONS FOR THE COMMITTEE 

Q1 Submitted by Dave Jenner 

“Regarding, the amount of weeds in the gutters and on pavements in 
Surrey, why is the Council not clearing weeds from the gutters and 
pavements? This important and basic service is not provided regularly, 
and plants are now taking over our pavements and gutters and making the 
area extremely scruffy and uncared for?” 

Answered by Richard Bolton, Assistant Director - Highways 
Operations & Infrastructure 

It is accepted that weeds can be an issue to our residents and damage the 
highway infrastructure. The Council does treat weeds and this year, in 
addition to the one treatment with a herbicide, teams have also been 
deployed to remove or strim weeds in identified key locations. For 2025, 
the intention is to undertake an early season weed treatment (around 
March to April, to be confirmed) across the entire county which should 
help improve weed management. We will continue to review if further 
treatments, or other action, are needed. 

Street cleansing is the responsibility of the local District or Borough Council. 
In some areas service levels have reduced in recent years, which has 
exasperated issues with weeds by enabling them to become more 
embedded in the channels of some roads. 
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